

Proceedings of the Parks and Recreation Committee Monday March 3, 2014, 5:30 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Committee was held on Monday, March 3, 2014 at 5:30 P.M. in the Conference Room #1, Second Floor, Memorial Building, Ironwood, Michigan.

1. Call to Order:

Chair Davey called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

2. Recording of the Roll:

MEMBER	PRESENT YES NO		EXCUSED	NOT EXCUSED
Anderson, Paul	X			
Burchell, Annette		Х	X – Leave of absence.	
Davey, Sam – Chair	Χ			
Kangas, Tom	X			
Rick Semo, ex-officio, non-voting	X			
True, Marion	X			
Vuorenmaa, Bruce	X			
Wamhoff, Colleen	Х			
	7			Quorum

Also present, Community Development Director Michael J.D. Brown. Paul Grbavcich, Monie Shackelford, Bill Martell and Joel Kafczynski were also in the audience.

3. Approval of the Minutes:

Motion by Wamhoff to accept the February 3, 2014 Meeting Minutes. **Second** by Kangas. **Motion Carried 6 to 0**.

4. Approval of the Agenda: Under project updates, #10b the Comprehensive Plan will be added and under 9D, Letter of Endorsement added.

Motion by Anderson to accept the Agenda as amended. **Second** by Kangas. **Motion** carried 6 to 0.

- 5. Citizens wishing to address the Committee on Items on the Agenda (Three-Minute Limit):

 None
- 6. Citizens wishing to address the Committee on items not on the Agenda (Three-minute limit):
 - Mr. Paul Grbavcich inquired if the Cemetery would be cleaned up by Memorial Day.
- 7. Park Financials: Director Brown presented the financial statements and stated that if there were any questions that Director Linn was available.
- 8. Deer Management Group: Joel Kafczynski spoke stating that he was surprised that the Committee did not contact the deer hunting group about recommending to suspend the deer hunt. He said that the group has always worked very well with the City and they were at a loss why there was no communication regarding the discussion.
- 9. Items for discussion and consideration:
 - a. Depot Park Playground DNR Trust Fund Grant: Director Brown said that we would be going after a DNR grant for Curry Park in the amount of \$50,000.00. Does the Committee want to apply for a DNR trust fund grant for Depot Park. The DIDA contributed \$1,000 towards the local match last week. Discussion ensued. Director Brown said there is a 25% match (or \$12,500.00, which can be cash or in kind). Director Brown said that he spoke with Director Linn in Finance and there is match money available.

Motion by Davey to recommend to the City Commissioners that we apply for this grant for playground equipment this year. **Second** by Kangas. **Motion Carried 5 to 1 with True Dissenting.**

- b. Mt. Zion DNR Grant: Director Brown presented this grant and it is Staff's recommendation that the City wait for one-year to apply for this grant. Currently the City is applying for the Curry Park Grant and now the Depot Park Grant. The Trust Fund Grant would not take care of maintenance of the road. The Committee took no action on this item at this time.
- c. US2 Construction Project Fill: Director Brown discussed with the Committee the fill that will be created during the US2 Road construction that will need to be distributed. Director Brown said he thought the Miner's Park could use this fill for various reasons on the project. Discussion ensued. Suggestion was made that the fill could be used for the River Walk project, although with the River nearby, there could be issues with drainage and other environmental issues. It was requested of Monie Shackelford that the Miner's group draw up a plan on where to place the fill and then bring this back to Parks and Recreation for inclusion into the April 2014 meeting agenda.

10. Project Updates:

- a. Goals: Director Brown stated that the Committee was working on the goals and a quick update was given.
- b. Comprehensive Plan: Director Brown said a draft of the Fact Book has been prepared and that he would like Parks and Recreation to review it from the Park's perspective. Director Brown also said that the draft plan should be available in April and then again he would like Parks and Recreation to review this.
- 11. Other Business: Joint Government Meeting: Director Brown stated that others have asked for a Citywide Joint Government meeting for the purposes of updating all, at one time, of the on-goings of the

various groups. This meeting is March 31, 2014 at 4 to 6 p.m. at Gogebic Community College in the Cafeteria. Please let Kim Coon know by March 17, 2014 for an accurate head count.

Bill Martell asked to speak. Mr. Martell commented that dust control at the Little League Park is non-existent. He said that the snow blows onto his property as well as dust in the summer. He said he bought the property three years ago. Mr. Martell wanted to know why the City isn't taking care of this problem. The Committee told Mr. Martell that this was a Little League issue. Kangas will talk to the Little League as soon as possible. Mr. Martell also said that the leftovers from the sewer project were also dumped here. He inquired if putting up a snow fence and planting trees is in the future. The Committee will inquire if there is anything that the City can do.

There will be a fund raiser at the Elk and Hound for the Festival Ironwood. Tickets are \$20.00 each.

Monie Shackelford spoke requesting a Letter of Support for the Friends of the Miner's Park. This grant is up to \$35,000 and no match is required. It is a private fund grant. The grant request is due March 12, 2014. This money could be used to fence some of the shafts. Davey will draft a letter of support for signature.

- 12. Next Meeting: April 7, 2014 at 5:30 p.m.
- 13. Adjournment:

Motion by Wamhoff to adjourn the meeting. **Second** by Anderson. **Motion Carried 6 to 0.** Adjournment at 6:33 p.m.

Respectfully_Submitted

Sam Davey/Chair

Kim M. Coon, Community Development Assistant